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Pursuant to S.C.R. No. 87, S.D.1, the University of Hawai‘i (UOH) and the Hawai‘i 

Department of Education (DOE) submit the following information. 

 

 Based upon most current data on course offerings within the University of Hawai‘i (UOH) 

and the Hawai‘i Department of Education (DOE),  English as Second Language (ESL) is 

proportionally one-third to one-half of the number of courses classified as Hawaiian Language 

(HAW).     

 

Based upon this data, proportionally more resources are committed to Hawaiian 

Language courses than to English as Second Language courses.   

  
Academic  Year 2009-10 2010-11 2011-12 

 No. of  
Courses 

No. of 
Courses 

No. of 
Courses 

*DOE – ESL 6 6  
*DOE – HAW 13 13  

TOTAL ESL + HAW 19 19  
% ESL  vs  % HAW 32%  -- 68% 32%  -- 68%  

    
UOH – ESL 178 163 132 
UOH – HAW 264 284 282 

TOTAL ESL + HAW 442 447 414 
% ESL  vs  % HAW 40%  -- 60% 36% -- 64% 32% -- 68% 

    
  

*DOE courses reflect the number of course title offerings only. 
 


